
 From: Brown, Tyler
 Sent: Friday, January 5, 2024 11:54 AM

 To: Rosovsky, Judy
 Cc: Kart, Jon

 Subject: RE: beaver mitigation FW: call for agenda items
 Attachments: 2017 Beaver BMP.pdf

Hi Judy, 
 
I won’t be available to join the meeting on Tuesday but am happy to provide advice 
when you have a 
better understanding on the situation. I will provide some general information 
below. 
 
Jon provided you with a link that has a bunch of resources about beavers in Vermont.
I have attached a 
copy of the Best Management Practices for Resolving Human – Beaver Conflicts in 
Vermont, which 
discusses beaver biology, management, techniques for resolving conflicts and some of
the rules and 
regulations around wetlands. This document can also be found at the link.
We don’t allow for the translocation of wildlife in VT, meaning wildlife cannot be 
moved away from the 
property it was captured on. There are many reasons for this including potentially 
spreading disease 
over a greater distance and it is often not a humane solution for the animal. Moving
an animal to an 
area that is not familiar with can cause the animal to starve or die from exposure 
and increases the 
chance of predation.  
 
Feel free to pass my information along to others and I am happy to discuss further. 
 
Tyler

Tyler Brown | Wildlife Specialist 
Vermont Agency of Natural Resources | Dept. of Fish & Wildlife 
Wildlife Division, Furbearer Program
100 Mineral Street, Suite 302 | Springfield, VT  05156-3168
802-522-9714 | tyler.brown@vermont.gov 
www.vtfishandwildlife.com

My work with the Department of Fish & Wildlife requires me to be in the field and 
away from 
my computer for long periods of time. If you have an urgent request, please contact 
our main 
office 802-828-1000

From: Rosovsky, Judy <Judy.Rosovsky@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 5:32 PM 



To: Kart, Jon <Jon.Kart@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Brown, Tyler <Tyler.Brown@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Re: beaver mitigation FW: call for agenda items

Thanks Jon. Tyler, would you be willing to pop into the Richmond Conservation 
meeting Tuesday? Or do 
you want to wait until we have a more clear ‘ask’?

Thanks,
Judy

Get Outlook for iOS
 
From: Kart, Jon <Jon.Kart@vermont.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 5:29:09 PM 
To: Rosovsky, Judy <Judy.Rosovsky@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Brown, Tyler <Tyler.Brown@vermont.gov> 
Subject: RE: beaver mitigation FW: call for agenda items 
 
Hi Judy, I’m glad that the Richmond Conservation Commission is interested in the 
topic of 
mitigating beaver damage. I can only talk in broad generalities about the options 
available to 
towns and to landowners. Tyler Brown (copied here) leads the Fish & Wildlife 
Department’s 
‘Livin with Beavers’ program. He would be the best person at the F&W Dept to invite 
to the 
discussion.
 
Jon
 
 
 
Jon Kart  |  Wildlife Biologist  (he/him)
Vermont Fish & Wildlife Department
Wildlife Division
1 National Life Drive, Davis 2, Montpelier, VT 05620-3702
802-595-1810  |  jon.kart@vermont.gov 
Wildlife Action Plan  |  BioFinder 
 
From: Rosovsky, Judy <Judy.Rosovsky@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 1:43 PM 
To: Kart, Jon <Jon.Kart@vermont.gov> 
Cc: jonj kart <jonjkart@hotmail.com> 
Subject: beaver mitigation FW: call for agenda items
 
Hi Jon,
 
Kit Emery from the Richmond Conservation Commission wanted to add an item about 
beaver damage 



mitigation to the RCC agenda for the Tues Jan 9 RCC meeting. She suggested that we 
invite you.
 
I wanted to check in with you to see if you are the appropriate F&W person to ask 
about beaver 
mitigation, and if so whether you’d like to attend the meeting. I am assuming that 
anything having to do 
with relocating wildlife needs F&W involvement.
 
I am not sure exactly where Kit meant and if you don’t either I’ve asked her to 
clarify and can send you 
further details.
 
I hope that your house did not flood in the recent event.
 
Thanks,
 
Judy
 
Judy Rosovsky
VAAFM State Entomologist
802-279-2212
 
Help raise money for Vermonters impacted by flood damage and show your Vermont pride
with 
Vermont Strong and Tough Too license plates and socks. Click here to purchase your 
Vermont Strong 
gear or visit https://DMV.Vermont.gov/VermontStrong23 
 
Impacted Vermonters can find resources and referrals by visiting 
https://Vermont.Gov/Flood 
 
From: Kit Emery <kaemery@gmavt.net>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 2, 2024 7:07 PM 
To: Rosovsky, Judy <Judy.Rosovsky@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Alison Anand <alaneanand@gmail.com>; Bob Galvin <bobgalvin777@gmail.com>; Bob 
Low 
<bob.low@uvm.edu>; Daniel Schmidt <schmidt.danielpaul@gmail.com>; Elizabeth Wright 
<ecwright1414@gmail.com>; Jeanette Malone <jmalone@gmavt.net>; Max Krieger 
<max.krieger@gmail.com>; jarneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>; Assistant to the Town 
Manager 
<dwardwell@richmondvt.gov>; Bradford Elliott <bradge@comcast.net> 
Subject: Re: call for agenda items
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and 
trust the 
sender.
Hi Judy 
 
I  have an item to add to the agenda and that is: 



How to address the issue with the beavers on the opposite side of the cemetery on  
route 2 down near 
the flooding area.
Kit
 
Sent from my iPhone
 


